
My Name is  Robert Newman 

Address    Fraser Crescent  

The Blue Mountains L9Y 0M8 

 

As you are aware there was a “flood event” here on the evening of Sept. 22nd to early morning Sept. 
23rd. 

Water and sewage entered my home and a number of others from our toilets, shower stalls and laundry 
sinks in the lower levels of our houses. This water came with some force and a noisy column of sewer 
gas accompanied the flooding; cell phone videos were taken as proof of what was occurring. Sewage 
was plainly visible in my house at  Fraser Crescent as it was in several other houses where I tried to 
provide some assistance to a few distraught neighbours. Our sump pumps running continuously could 
not keep up with the inflow. The video attached taken at 8:27 PM Sept. 22nd. 

There was an obvious problem with some town equipment meant to pump sewage away. The Town 
pump- house failure allowed sewage to back up into our homes. Pumphouse manager Allison Kershaw 
confirmed they had pump failure and promptly apologised for the mess on a requested visit to my 
neighbour’s house and several others. 

The point I want to make is… this is being referred to as overland water. While there may have been 
some overland water in the sewage, none of the flooding here came in through windows, doors or 
foundations. I want it made clear that it backed up 100% from our sewage lines. The overland water that 
was referred to by the town being “possible illegal sump pump hookups and eavestroughs to the town 
system”. The resulting flow into the sewage system “possibly helping” to cause town pumps to be 
overwhelmed on that night. 

In my view the infrastructure at the pumphouse is inadequate and likely dated. Sewage equipment lines 
and pumping capacity were unable to handle this time limited weather event. Along with the effects of 
rapid development and climate change and their combined load on the system they could not keep up.  
This is clearly a town responsibility.  

We at  Fraser as well as others essentially became the pumphouse for several hours on that evening. 
Sewage entered the lower levels of our homes and our sump pumps did what they could to keep up. We 
were only able to get ahead of pumping out our basements once the town’s pumping capacity was 
restored.   

The result? 

We have had extensive work done here. 

A backflow prevention device was installed at our expense, minus 1,000 dollars offered by our insurance 
company... (¼ of the cost). 

Insurance vacuumed and decontaminated the entire lower level and set up a few disposal bins.  



Our insurance has covered us for some damages. Walls were torn out…furniture, beds, computers etc. 
pitched… toilet, shower, vanity, TV entertainment centre, all gone. Furnace, washer and dryer checked 
for contamination. They were on slightly higher concrete and thus OK. 

Insurance work has only just been completed 24th of March this year… (last week).  We lost the lower 
level in our home and garage for a six-month period.  

We are now unable to get flood insurance from our insurance company for five years. 

In my view the town should fairly compensate, directly due to failure at the pumphouse and flooding 
caused through the sewage lines connected to it, which is the only location we received water from. I 
can’t state this more clearly.  I’m asking the town to recognize what we have had to endure.  

We have not been displaced from our house entirely but certainly the lower level and garage. The smells 
we put up with for days and worry of covid and disease …the disruption of lives …the family visits 
cancelled due to the loss of the lower-level bed, bath and family rooms. 

I’m asking the town to also acknowledge that it still has problems that leaves a stench in the 
neighbourhood when it dumps leachate at this pumphouse and those gases back up into our sewer 
lines. These gasses emanate from our sewer stacks at best but also at times bubbling from our toilet and 
drain traps. 

It is because of all these things I have mentioned that I find the Staff Report woefully inadequate and 
not entirely accurate. The amount set aside to “assist” is a gut punch delivered by the town in my 
opinion. That’s the second one we have received since the first one on Sept. 22nd.  I hope the town can 
do better than this. 

I will submit any documents you require and video evidence to help you understand this case. 

Thank you for hearing me out. 

 

Bob and Joan Newman 

 Fraser Crescent 

The Blue Mountains 

L9Y 0M8 

 

 



 




